## Minutes of the WG&E Construction Meeting with the Heath MLB July 20, 2021 at 2 pm

Present: WG&E: Joe Parda, Tom Kolek, Caitrin Ferriter, Chris LaVertu, and Brian Sullivan

TriWire: Jordan Hawes, Dave Libbey

MLP Manager, Sheila Litchfield

MLB: Art Schwenger, Anne Emmet, David Gordon, Bill Fontes, and Ned Wolf

Jordan said that there are just a few MST's still to be placed. TriWire is out doing cleanup in the 4 FSA's. FSA 3 is cabled and spliced. A cabinet has been installed on top of the cement vault in FSA 4.

Dave Libbey said that they are still working on finishing testing in the following cases in FSA 3: 3, 3A, and 18. They plan to finish up in case 26 for the fairgrounds by August 1.

Sheila said that the Agricultural Society has signed up for a cold drop at the fairgrounds. Sheila has emailed them urging that they become a subscriber.

Sheila requested that she be sent an email with the Friday July 23 meeting link to discuss Chris LaVertu's study of Mohawk Estates.

Members cited examples of Whip City Fiber's lack of responsiveness through customer relations. Members were told that there would be a better effort to inform Caitrin of any customer relations issues. Laura is working on cleaning up the CRM.

The meeting ended at 2:50.

Respectfully submitted,

**Ned Wolf**